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Page 2: About you   

Are you responding as an individual or on behalf of an organisation?  

Individual  

 

Which of the following best describes you?  

Member of the public  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option please enter your name in the box below as 
you wish it to be published.  

I am content for my response to be attributed to me (as an individual) 

Name: 

Alan Farmer 

 

Please select the category which best describes your organisation  

No Response  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option, please enter in the box below the name of 
your organisation as you wish it to be published.  

No Response  

 

Please provide a way in which we can contact you if there are queries regarding your response. Email is 
preferred but you can also provide a postal address or phone number. We will not publish these details.  

 
 

 

Page 8: Offensive behaviour at football (the section 1 offence)   

Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act? 
Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive 



Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act? 
Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Comments: 

The act is discriminatory against football fans. There was ample legislation in place already so there was no 
need for this act 

 

Q2. In your view, what would be the advantages and disadvantages of repeal to: (a) the police and justice 
system, (b) football clubs and (c) football supporters?  

(a) More clarity, leading to more consistent implementation of laws against sectarianism and offensive 
behaviour. 
 
(b) The clubs would have a clearer idea of what they need to clamp down on. Under the OFBA there is no 
definition of what is or isn't "offensive". 
 
(C) Fans would know that things which are legal elsewhere would. D not suddenly become illegal just 
because they decided to go to a football match  

 

 

Q3. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you think 
needs to be done to reduce offensive behaviour at football matches (including, for example, by politicians, the 
police and the wider justice system, clubs, fans and other interested parties)?  

The law needs to be enforced consistently, by the police and the courts, irrespective of which clubs are 
involved.  
 
Clubs have to take more responsibility for the behaviour of their fans, and take action against offenders. Clubs 
also need to enforce current rules, with the help of the police, eg not letting people in if they are drunk. 
 
Pubs also need to ensure they do not serve drunk people with ore alcohol,if there is a game on tv  

 

 

Page 11: Threatening communications (the section 6 offence)   

Q4. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 Act? 
Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive 

Comments: 

This section is, in my opinion, unenforceable as there can be no definition of what constitutes "offensive" 
communication. 

 

Q5. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you think 
is the most appropriate way of tackling threatening communications while upholding freedom of expression (for 
example, use of other legislation)?  

The problem is trying to determine what is considered to be "threatening". There was legislation in place 
before this act came into being to deal with threats. Again, we need consistency, based on case law. Whether 
it is connected to football or not should not make any difference to the outcome of any case  

 

 



Page 13: Strict Liability   

Q6. Would you support measures to penalise football clubs for offensive behaviour by their fans? If so, should 
it be necessary to show that the club was at fault (for example, by failing to take reasonable steps to control 
fans' behaviour) - or should "strict liability" be applied?  

Yes 

Comments: 

What constitutes "offensive"? If fans are being racist, sectarian, homophobic etc then the club's shou'd be 
punished, as that is the only way I can see the club's doing something serious to eradicate it 

 

Page 14: Transitional arrangements   

Q7. What transitional arrangements do you think would need to be included in a Bill to repeal the 2012 Act? 
(Possible options are set out in the consultation paper at page 24)  

Provision should be made to be able to change the charges from OFBA to other legislation when the act is 
repealed  

 

 

Page 15: Financial implications   

Q8. Taking account of both costs and potential savings, what financial impact would you expect the proposed 
Bill to have? Please provide any comments.  

Broadly cost-neutral  

 

Page 16: Equalities   

Q9. What overall impact is the Bill likely to have on the following protected groups (under the Equality Act 
2010): race, disability, gender (including transgender), age, religion and belief, sexual orientation, marriage and 
civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity?  

Positive  

 

Q10. In what ways could any negative impact of the Bill on any of these protected groups be minimised or 
avoided?  

I don't see any negative impact coming from this proposed bill  
 

 

Page 18: General   



Q11. Have you any other comments to make on the proposed Bill or on the matters raised in the consultation 
document?  

No Response  

 

Q12. Do you have any direct experience of the Act in practice that you would like to share?  

No Response  

 


